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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Dr. Lindsay Neil
	46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
	01750 720841

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk

On Monday 13th May 2013, at 7.00pm 

1)    Present: Community Councillors: David Bethune, Tommy Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn, Bob Kerr, Ian King, Alistair Pattullo. 
SBC Councillors: Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar, Michelle Ballantyne (from 7.30), PC Roy Brown
Also in attendance: I member of the Press & 4 members of the public, PC R Brown – ref item 6(a)

       Marjorie McCreadie – ref item 8, Judy Steel & Caroline Adam – ref item 15]

       Bob Kerr, deputising for Graham Easton, opened the meeting at 7.00pm, reminding those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: Community Councillors Graham Easton, John Munro, Lindsay Neil
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 8th April 2013 were approved (proposed: Tommy Combe, seconded Ian King)
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda - none
5)     Declarations of interest - none

6)    (a) Lothian and Borders Police – PC R Brown presented the following report. Since the last meeting there have been 184 incidents attended by Police in the Selkirk town area, of these there have been 24 crimes recorded.
Of the recorded crimes there have been 5 vandalisms and 6 thefts, there have also been 8 assaults during this time, the majority of them being solved 

Over the past month there have been 16 youth calls to the Selkirk area, with 8 of these being to the Curror Street area with two youths have been charged with regard to one of the incidents. There have been two calls to the Raeburn area with 5 youths being warned in regard to these incidents and the rest being to different parts of the town. There have been foot patrols carried out in the area on 7 occasions throughout the month. 

G Edgar asked if police could keep an eye on the temporary one way system as there have been reports of motorists ignoring the signage.
       (b) SB Wardens – No report
7a) Planning – The following applications were considered by the meeting:
a) 13/00424/PPP: Erection of Dwelling House, garden ground to rear of The Tannage, Bleachfield Road, Selkirk

b) 13/00483/FUL: 52 High Street, Selkirk – Change of use from Class1 Retail to Class2 office
c) 13/00431/FUL and 13/13/00432/LBC: Thornfield House, Thornfield Avenue, Selkirk - alterations and extensions to care home

d) 13/00440/FUL: Alandale, 16 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk –erection of external canopy
e) 13/01400/FUL: Proposed Riding Centre, Greenhill Farm, Selkirk
A summary of the decisions and submitted comments can be found in appendix 1 to these minutes – and on the CC web site.
Ian King queried the accuracy of the SBC map showing the boundaries of the CC. The boundary is not shown to extend to the 3 Brethren; Former CC Secretary (the late Ian Mitchell) had previously challenged and corrected this omission and SBC Councillors agreed to follow up on this. 

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.40)

a) D Purves reported damaged stonework on Ettrick Valley mill on North Bridge Street; footbridge to Bannerfield requires attention; asked why no SBC Councillors were in attendance at the Flood Protection public meeting at Philiphaugh. V Davidson replied that the Eildon Forum meeting, at which councillors were present, was being held in Selkirk on the same evening (she also expressed disappointment that no Community Councillors had attended that meeting) and that the footbridge is being checked.  It was also pointed out that CC and SBC Councillors had attended the flood protection displays and viewed the area during a site ‘walk about’.

b) D Purves also commented on the new walkway at Philiphaugh, a good development; mentioned the recent TV programme by Rory Bremner which featured Selkirk. Asked about the island which is growing around the Bannerfield footbridge, he was advised that this will be contained by the flood protection scheme.

J Gibson asked if the Council could clean up residents rubbish at Bleachfield Road. G Edgar replied that the Council could only intervene if there is a health risk involved. M Ballantyne suggested a polite letter from CC to the residents. Secretary to attend to this.  

c) W Gunn drew attention to dog fouling around Selkirk which seems to be on the increase again. Comment was made about those dog walkers who bag up their dog waste but then leave the bags lying on the ground, this was condemned by the CC as anti-social and that dog walkers should always put bags of dog waste in a suitable bin. 

8) Marjorie McCreadie explained the background and purpose of the A7 Action Group which was formed over 20 years ago. Most of the promised upgrades from Hawick southwards have now been undertaken and the Group now wishes to refresh its own 20 year plan.  To that end Marjorie is visiting communities along the A7 to encourage CCs to put forward their ‘vision’ for the route. The Group will next meet on the 6th September to discuss input from CCs but she did warn that any proposals would need to be justified with appropriate figures.

Ian King on behalf of the CC thanked Marjorie for her talk and for the work done by the A7 Action Group. He wondered if the action plan would include work on the A7 north of Galashiels; Marjorie said she would also be visiting CCs on that stretch of road as different issues exist on the de-trunked section of the A7.

9) Reports from SBC Councillors:


Councillor M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a)  Thanked everyone who attended the Mexican wave in Selkirk last Saturday. She showed the winning designs from schoolchildren for suggested improvements to the Town centre.

Councillor V Davidson reported on the following:

a) On the 24th May a demonstration of the sport of tilting at the ring will be held at The Haining.

b) Plans are all on course for the Flood Protection Scheme.

Councillor G Edgar reported on the following:

a) The Budget has been allocated for road repairs with a fair amount to be spent in Selkirk.

b) Concerns have been raised about the state of walls bordering the A7 but these are mostly private properties.

c) When asked about the piles of road planings on the approach to the Old Tweed Bridge, he explained these will be used to improve the field used for parking during the Vintage Car Rally.  

d) Outlined the current temporary one way system necessitated by the potentially dangerous wall at The Glen; was asked if more direction signs could be included in the system; I King and D Bethune also suggested improvements to the system.
10) Selkirk Common Good Fund: 

G Edgar reported that discussions are currently underway regarding the rent of Smedheugh Farm. I King asked what action SBC is taking to actively improve the marketing and management of the Victoria Halls (one of the principal venues in the Borders and a mainstay of Selkirk activities) which is currently underused; V Davidson replied that this is managed by SBC but she will follow up on the query. T Combe asked about the flat screen TVs which are apparently intended for use in the local halls; Councillors hadn’t heard about this plane and will look in to it. M Ballantyne said that SBC would welcome suggestions from local communities about better usage of halls.
11) Correspondence
a) Invitation to Selkirk to enter Scotland’s Floral Gateway Competition    ANY ACTION AGREED??

b) Notification of Borders Walking Festival 2013 in Innerleithen, Walkerburn and Clovenfords and information about recent countryside leaflets.
12) CC Elections:

 G Edgar reported Nomination forms are still available for CC Elections, some forms have been printed with the wrong final date for returned nominations; the correct deadline is 5.00pm on Thursday 23rd May.
13)  Treasurers Report: 

 T Combe presented the finalised accounts for the CC for the year ended 31st March 2013. Under the Code of Practice for Community Councils the accounts were adopted unanimously by the meeting.

14) Evening Study Groups: 

T Combe presented the finalised accounts for the Evening Study Classes for the year ended 31st March 2013. Under the Code of Practice for Community Councils the accounts were adopted unanimously by the meeting.

C Cruickshank asked if a loan might be made to the SHMG and was advised that the request should be made formally.

V Davidson observed that the amount spent by the CC on self-promotion was quite small and more might be spent promoting CC activities and on improving the efficiency of the CC, perhaps by the employment of a Minute Secretary.

T Combe also reported that the SBC grant to the Evening Study Classes has been suspended. 
15) YES Festival: 

      Caroline Adam and Judy Steel gave a presentation on the YES (Yarrow, Ettrick & Selkirk) Festival which will take place on the 12th to 15th September. It will consist of 3 strands: Performance, Visual Arts and Spoken & Written Word. The Festival aims to commission new works and to provide a showcase for local artists, to encourage the participation of local residents and schools and to attract visitors to the area. J Steel noted that where Arts Festivals are held they provide a significant boost to the local economy. It is important to the success of the festival that it is noted for the creation of new works. The Scottish Chamber Orchestra will premiere a new work based on the Battle of Flodden in the Victoria Hall on September 14th. There will be site-specific work at The Haining involving choreography with youngsters and local musicians. The Word element involves poetry and small theatrical pieces including a poetry challenge with substantial financial prizes. The CC congratulated the organisers and agreed to support this worthwhile and innovative project.
16) Reports from Sub Committees:  
Selkirk Hill Group: I King reported on preparations for the coming season and responses to public feedback from the CC website.
17) Reports from Associated Groups:       

Plattling Twinning Group: as previously circulated by L Neil an invitation has been issued by Plattling STEPS committee for Selkirk people to attend their town festival between the 5th & 7th July this year.
18) Reports from other Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: None

19) Community Planting:

W Gunn reported that 50 brackets around the town are being checked by The Hammermen; baskets are on    order from Philiphaugh Gardens. Henderson’s Grass Machinery will provide a water bowser for community use; Spark energy has pledged financial support. T Combe asked who was involved with the community planting, W Gunn replied that as well as the CC, the Chamber of Trade and the Regeneration Company are supporting the initiative. V Davidson queried what involvement was forthcoming from SBC as they are responsible for some public planting – SBC Councillors will discuss this with Fraser Dunlop. 

20) AOCB: None

.The Meeting closed at 9.05pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm on Monday 17th June 2013. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………

Appendix 1

13/00424/PPP: Erection of Dwelling House, garden ground to rear of The Tannage, Bleachfield Road, Selkirk
“The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council considered this planning application at its meeting of 13 May 2013. The Council confirmed that the site should be suitable for a single plot development of modest scale but noted some local concern regarding poor visibility at junctions between existing driveways and the access road to the proposed site. However, in the view of the CC, there is likely to be more of a problem outwith the site - along Bleachfield Road and the Bridgelands Road where the roadway is of variable width and no has footpath.  This is another example where ad hoc development has been allowed over time and the original minor access roads are now beginning to suffer limited visibility/ poor sight lines etc.  This matter of safeguarding public safety is the responsibility of Scottish Borders Council. The Community Council therefore agreed to approve the proposal provided any new build is of split level design in order that the development blends into the existing contours/ground slopes to reduce visual impact upon neighbouring properties; site boundaries be sympathetic to the surrounding area and are either of stone or hedging; any future dwelling is built of materials which are in keeping with the character of existing properties, for example with a slated roof, timber windows and stone external finishes, and the access or changes to the current layout satisfy the requirements of the roads authority.

13/01400/FUL: Proposed Riding Centre, Greenhill Farm, Selkirk: The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council at its meeting of 13 May 2013, discussed this planning application and agreed that the development of an equestrian centre of the scale outlined in the supporting statement and illustrated in the accompanying plans could be of great benefit to the Borders area and Selkirk in particular.  However, the project is quite substantial and Councillors expressed concern that the existing local road network from the A7 to the proposed site, would not be capable of accommodating the traffic generated without substantial change – which may not be practical.
13/00431/FUL and 13/13/00432/LBC: Thornfield House, Thornfield Avenue, Selkirk - alterations and extensions to care home: The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council considered this planning application at its meeting of 13 May 2013. 
The CC welcomed, in principle, such a facility for Selkirk - which is planned to meet the requirements of modern standards in residential care.  However, during detailed discussion, the Council expressed its concern regarding the following matters. The new 1½ storey (eaves height) wing - built on the site of the former Orangery – is in close proximity to the existing adjacent house (no 12) which has its only access on its side gable.  The submitted Design Statement states that the proposed new bedrooms in the proposed extension will be a minimum of 18m away from any neighbouring properties.  However, the new build will be less than 5m away from no 12. It is noted that the owner of this property, although aware of the proposed changes to the residential home, has not appreciated that a solid wall (over 9m high) may be built right on the mutual boundary - effectively creating a narrow corridor and potential wind tunnel. Please note: This highlights an inherent weakness in the neighbour notification process – where the recipient does not have access to a computer, has to make their way to Council Offices to view an application – and may not fully appreciate the implications of what is shown.  Thornfield is not built on a level site and there is a substantial fall from front to back – hence the suggested economic difficulty of building on ‘made up’ ground which, according to the Design Statement, has apparently influenced the submitted choice of design. However, looking at the plans, there appears to be a lack of disabled access at the rear of the property. If there was a fire, say at the front of the building, the plans do not allow for disabled escape from the rear.  All exits – including the proposed patio deck - are shown with flights of stairs leading from them; not suitable for those with mobility difficulties or the disabled. There is no proposed increase in parking provision despite an increased resident total (plus a small staff increase) – which would seemingly imply an increase in potential visitor numbers. All the proposed building finishes should be in keeping with the quality befitting this ‘B’ listed building – including the use of cast iron gutters and down pipes as originally built.  It is noted with some surprise that the Design Statement proposes grey upvc despite admitting there has previously been some poor repair work with plastic – this is regarded as wholly inappropriate. In summary, Selkirk and District Community Council agreed to approve the proposals to upgrade this residential care home to modern standards, provided the concerns highlighted above are satisfactorily resolved. 
13/00440/FUL:  Alandale, 16 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk – erection of external canopy
 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council, at its meeting of 13 May 2013, agreed to approve this cplanning application.
All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

